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We are Presbyterians.  We believe that in life and in death we belong to God, and 

that nothing can separate us from the love of God made known in Jesus Christ 

our Lord. An important part of who we are is gathering together to worship God.  

We call our pastors ministers of the Word and Sacrament, so hearing the Word of 

God proclaimed is a part of what makes us what we are. 

In a time when public gatherings of more than ten people is considered a health 

hazard, we yearn for the time when we can come together again, to sing hymns of 

praise to God, to raise our voices together in prayers of confession and 

affirmations of faith.  We long for fellowship as well as worship. 
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We have recorded sermons available on the Palma Sola Presbyterian Church 

website, Facebook, and YouTube.  We had 163 òwatchersó on YouTube for the first 

sermon.  Thatõs more than have been in church any Sunday since I came to Palma 

Sola last June! The response on Facebook, with òlikesó, òsharesó, and òcommentsó, 

has been overwhelming to me. 

 

A young lady who was a child in my second pastorate posted from Mississippi that 

she never thought sheõd get to hear a Ted Land sermon again!  An old friend in a 

retirement home in Indiana posted that he hadnõt heard me preach in years.  My 

brother Richard and friend Bill in Tennessee hooked the video up and watched 

the sermon on big screen television.  Folks from every church Iõve ever served 

responded.   

 

Paul wrote in Romans that òall things work together for good to them that love 

the Lord, who are called according to His purpose.ó 

 

Is it possible that in response to the Coronavirus 19 we are learning new ways to 

share the Word of God?  Is it possible that we will reach more people in more 

places electronically than we would ever have dreamed?  It is not only possible, it 

is happening! 

 

The Session met by ZOOM on Sunday, March 29, and agreed to continue online 

programming,  with no meetings  or gatherings  to exceed ten persons.   All 

meetings scheduled  subsequently will be virtual meetings. Online sermons 

and  bible studies will continue.  The Session meets again on the 21st, virtually.  

 

Stay safe, wash your hands, keep praying! 

God is faithful, and God is sovereign.  This we believe. 

 

Your Transitional Pastor, 

Ted Land      
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Y Reviewed guidance from health officials regarding the coronavirus and approved 

plans to effectively lock down the campus through April 5th (Palm Sunday). 

Much time was spent ensuring all details concerning meetings and 

communications were being handled. 

Y Endorsed work by Pastor Ted and the staff to prepare videos of sermons and 

bible studies that can be placed on the church website, so that members will 

have access to a message and may remain òin touchó with their church. 

Y In view of disruptions in the market, church programs and to our attendance 

pattern caused by the virus, approved a plan to defer all discretionary projects 

near-term, until our revenue stream is better defined. 

Y To prevent structural damage to the slab and covered entrance to fellowship 

Hall from its roots, approved removal of the carrot wood tree from that area. 

Y  Approved a Memorandum of Understanding between Palma Sola and 

Westminster which outlines the anticipated alignment of expenses in the future 

operating budgets of each church. 

Y Noted that an up-dated Ministry Information Form, developed by the joint 

Pastor Nominating Committee was approved by the Presbyteryõs Committee 

on Ministry and has been posted on the denominationõs website. Fifty r®sum®s 

have been received by the PNC thus far from this new posting and are being 

reviewed by the Team. 

Session will meet April 21st via ZOOM (Video Conference) 
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Y New Fellowship Hall signage is installed! It can be read from the street. 
Y We had the Mahogany tree trimmed and the Carrotwood has been removed. 
Y Our grass has become very brown without any rain for the last 4 weeks. We 
turned the sprinkler system on for three times a week to try to get the lawn to 
green up. This is a well system and it works very well during non-drought times. 
When the rainy season comes, we will cut it back to twice a week. 

Y We are cleaning out the Mission Mart shed for the fall garage sale. There are old 
computers and monitors that are at least 12 years old. We will take these to the 
recycle barn at the dump. Also, we will clean out all of the other stuff that we will 
never use. Then turn it over to Al Zimmer for his fall sales event. 

Y Carpet and flooring was installed Wednesday 3/25/20! This will be for the Parlor, 
the Narthex, Sanctuary, Chancel Steps and the steps going upstairs over the 
narthex. See the photos below of the final product!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Y We will be getting the secure storage area started this week with the removal of 
the counter tops and mirrors. Then building floor frames to sit the shelving on. 

Y We purchased new LED bulbs for the Chancel that Mark Wolf will be installing in 
the near future, currently only one bulb is working out of nine. The new LED 
bulbs will be brighter, cooler and use less electricity. 

Y We are holding off the stripping and waxing of fellowship hall as well as the 
kitchen and hallway from the fellowship hall to the glass hallway 
($1,675.00.  Also, on hold is the shampoo and carpet cleaning of the office 
hallway and the Media Center (Est $400.00) and the parking lot paint stripping 
($2,250.00). 

Y At some time, this summer we will be looking at removing the shed behind the 
dumpster and the fence that is falling down beside the dumpster. We will need to 
replace the fence per code to hide the dumpster from the street. 

PROPERTY & GROUNDS UPDATE  
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Cedarkirk Weekend 2020  

     In March, eighteen Palma Solans spent a relaxing weekend at Cedarkirk Camp and Conference Center 
in Lithia.  òCampingó was made easy through the comforts of Cedar Lodge and itsõ beds, bathrooms, 

temperature-controlled rooms and family style meals.  The group enjoyed conversation around the table, 

hikes in nature, rocking on the porch, games and puzzles, canoeing, line dancing and a campfire complete 

with sõmores.  An early morning sunrise worship service (on time change weekend!) was led by Pastor 

Ted and included the musical gifts of Dennis Schooley on piano.  It was truly a weekend of slowing down 

and getting to know our fellow friends in Christ. 

 

       Cedarkirk is a year-round camp and conference center owned by the Presbyteries of Tampa Bay and 

Peace River.  It is located on the Alafia River with 170 acres of woodlands and wetlands.  Cedarkirk is 

dedicated to providing a place for individuals and groups to have the opportunity for spiritual renewal and 

growth in a natural environment.  After reconnecting with Cedarkirk through this retreat, we look 

forward to scheduling additional day trips and opportunities for Palma Solans to visit Cedarkirk and 

experience all there is to offer. 

OUTREACH UPDATES  
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